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 TRANSIT CITIZENS ADVISORY COMMITTEE
8/16/17
MEETING MINUTES
Meeting was called to order by Alvie Maxey at 5:30 P.M.

AGENDA ITEMS:

1.  Alvie began the meeting by introducing himself and the staff that was a part of the meeting.  Members present from staff included:  Alvie Maxey, Transit Manager; Naeem Kara, Transit Office Assistant; Jeff Beaver, Transit Operations Supervisor; Jennifer Orlando, Community Transportation Coordinator; and Agustin Ortega, Transit Operations Specialist.
2.  Alvie indicated that Transit is in the process of interviewing for a Transit Planner, and the first line of interviews are scheduled for August 18th.

3.  Fixed Route Bus Service Updates:  The new Fall Bus Books is now available.  The changes and special events for the Fall book are as follows:

· Route 1: will now continue down Yakima Ave, and turn on 6th Street, then turn on Walnut to get back to the Transit Center.
· Route 9: will turn on Walnut (instead of Chestnut) and head to the Transit Center.

· Route 10: (instead of continuing down 1st Street) will turn down MLK Blvd., then turn on 6th Street, and then turn on Walnut to get to the TC.
· Route 11: has moved the CWU bus stop due to safety concerns.  The bus stop moved from the CWU Surc to the corner of 11th St & Maple St.

· Holidays:  There will be no service on September 4th (in observance of Labor Day), and bus services will be delayed on September 23rd (due to the Sunfair Parade).

· Special Events:  The Park and Ride to the Central Washington State Fairgrounds will occur September 22nd to October 1st.  Special bus service will be provided from the Gateway Center to the Fairgrounds and back.  Also, the Luminaria event will be held on December 8th-9th from 6PM-10PM.  The service will pick up and drop off passengers at the K-Mart parking lot.  This is a tentative proposal, dependent on whether or not the K-Mart lot sells and/or if the weather conditions allow it.
4.  Dial-A-Ride Updates:  The recertification for the program has been completed.  The recertification process is typically done every 5 years, and we have now started doing it every 3 years to keep our records current.
5.  Vanpool Updates:  Jennifer discussed that 3 new Vanpool vans were purchased using a state grant.  The Vans purchased were:  a Ford Transit (11 passenger), and two Dodge Caravans (7 passenger).  All of the new vans are currently in service.
6.  Naeem explained that the Transit Development Plan was near completion and that a public hearing notice will be posted soon for public comment.  The Transit Development Plan is an annual report that gets submitted to the WSDOT and communicates Transit’s progress over the previous year, and its future plans over the next 6 years.  Once the public hearing is completed, and the Plan is approved, it will be submitted to council, and from there will be submitted to WSDOT.  Yakima Transit is required to submit this report annually to remain on “good standing” terms with the State and Federal government to receive financial incentives (grants, etc.).
7.  Naeem then explained that Transit received a grant for 20 new lighted shelters that will be added for passengers throughout the fixed-route system.  Also, Transit has monies set aside to repair sidewalks in areas of high population.  Currently, the City Engineering department has recommended sidewalk improvements for 40th Ave.  Alvie asked if there were any other recommendations from the committee in regards to where sidewalk improvements should be done.  One recommendation were made, however, one of the committee members indicated that he would reach out to the Bikes and Peds committee for suggestions.
OPEN DISCUSSION:

8.  Bus Shelters:  Alvie indicated that Transit received a grant to build 20 new bus shelters around town.  There were a couple of ideas brought up in regards to local/community involvement in building shelters, including:
· Partnering with businesses to fund/build new shelters
· Working with schools/colleges to build shelters (holding a competition to see who can build the best shelter)

Alvie explained that Transit is looking at different methods of building shelters.  Currently, the shelters that are used are made of glass.  This is causing issues because of vandalism, people breaking the glass, etc.  We are looking into getting some shelters with a metal back.
9.  Route Changes:  Jeff explained that the route changes mentioned earlier will help expand our service to streets that aren’t normally serviced.  We are trying to avoid moving buses through Chestnut Ave due to the construction taking place, volume of vehicles, the angled parking which is causing safety concerns.  With this change, we are now providing more services to Yakima Ave, MLK Blvd. City Hall, the downtown Library, etc.
10.  Terrace Heights Bus Service:  One of the committee members inquired about providing fixed-route service in Terrace Heights.  Alvie indicated that currently there is no funding for this project, however, it may be possible with partnership funding.  Alvie stated that if Transit were to pursue the project, he would like to make it a permanent route.  Previously, Transit had received a grant to operate the service in TH, but once the funds were depleted, the service could no longer be offered.  Alvie explained that this can be frustrating to passengers, as they become dependent on the route, but it could be taken away and leave passengers stranded.  Alvie does not want this to happen, so in order to develop this route, the funding NEEDS to be in place in order to move forward.
11.  Union Gap Bus Service:  One of the committee members inquired about providing fixed-route service in Union Gap.  Alvie explained that Union Gap is responsible for their own routes, and that if they are interested in Yakima Transit they would have to put forth an Intercity agreement that would have to be approved by Yakima’s City Council.  As of right now, Union Gap has not expressed any interest in having Yakima Transit run the bus service, and already has an agreement with Medstar to provide fixed-route services.
12.  Bus Service Data:  One of the Committee members inquired about ridership statistics and where they could find Transit data online.  Alvie indicated that all ridership data is included in Yakima Transit’s Development Plan, which can be found in the City’s webpage under City Council Agendas and Minutes.
Alvie also explained Transit’s history and how ridership has changed over the years.  Alvie stated that there were some route cuts due to budgetary constraints in 2013.  This reduction in service naturally attributed to a decrease in ridership, however, the reduction in service was necessary to ensure Transit’s financial stability.
13.  Transit Budget:  Naeem stated that Transit primary funding is received from the following sources: 

· Local Tax (60% of Budget)

· Grants (30% of Budget)

· Farebox Revenues (10% of Budget)

For the 2017-2019 period, Transit received 4 grants from State and Federal sources.  The grants received were for:

· Ellensburg Commuter Operations

· Paratransit Operations Assistance

· Federal funds towards Bus/Bus Facilities

· Bus Shelters

Alvie indicated that a Grant Agreement had been received for some of these projects and were expected to be presented to Council in September.

14.  Community Outreach:  Alvie indicated that community outreach is continuously sought when presenting future plans.  Currently, Transit is working on and has the following projects planned for in the near future:
· Working with Memorial to promote Transit services at their new facility near Yakima Ave and 1st Ave.
· Planning for the Plaza Park & Ride.  With the new plaza in place, there is expected to be increased activity in the downtown area.

· School will be starting soon, and with that our ridership will pick up very quickly in the Fall quarter.  Our ridership increases nearly 25% with kids riding the bus to and back from school.

15.  IT/Software Updates:  Agustin explained that Transit is looking at new software systems that can provide better services on the GIS system (tracking bus locations), and to assist with a new app for bus passes, etc. 
Meeting was adjourned at 6:45 P.M. 
Next Meeting will be held on November 8, 2017.
